
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, DC 20426

October 8, 2013

OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS

Project No. 1892-026 – New Hampshire / Vermont
Project No. 1855-045 – New Hampshire / Vermont
Project No. 1904-073 – New Hampshire / Vermont
TransCanada Hydro Northeast Inc.

Mr. John Ragonese 
Relicensing Project Manager 
TransCanada Hydro Northeast Inc. 
4 Park Street, Suite 402 
Concord NH 03301

Reference: Postponement of October 15, 2013 Technical Meeting

Dear Mr. Ragonese:

On September 18, 2013, we notified you regarding our October 15, 2013 technical 
meeting to be held at the Marlboro College Graduate School, in Brattleboro, Vermont.  
The technical meeting is intended to discuss the effects of decommissioning the Vermont 
Yankee Nuclear Power Plant on your proposed aquatic studies for the relicensing of the 
Wilder, Bellows Falls, and Vernon Hydroelectric Projects.  However, due to the federal 
government shutdown, the federal resource agencies may not be able to attend.  As a 
result, we will postpone the technical meeting until further notice.  We will provide 
specific details on the rescheduling of the technical meeting after the conclusion of the 
government shutdown.  

If you have any questions regarding the postponement of the technical meeting 
please call Ken Hogan at: (202) 502-8434 or email him at:  Kenneth.Hogan@ferc.gov. 

Sincerely,

Timothy J. Welch, Chief
West Branch
Division of Hydropower Licensing

cc: Mailing List
Public Files
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